
 
DAILY BULLETIN   Wednesday 19th June 2019                      Duty Head- J Presly 
 

TO ALL STAFF: THIS IS NOT A CAT WEEK 

TO ALL STAFF & PUPILS: 

TO ALL YEAR GROUPS 

S3 ASSEMBLY 

REGISTER TEACHERS - PLEASE INFORM YOUR GROUP 

 

S1-6 Head Team:   Congratulations to our new Head Team; 

 Isabella Della Sala – Head Girl 

Imogen Moran – Depute Head Girl 

Greg Manson – Head Boy 

Gregor Holmyard – Depute Head Boy                              Ms Paterson 

  

 

S2-6 Sports Day: Friday 21st June 2019 @ Meggetland Playing Fields:    

 All pupils are to arrive at 8.32 at Meggetland for registration.  

-All pupils are to register in normal registration classes on the main grass rugby pitch – this is 

the main pitch with the stand.  

if any pupils are late - they must report to the score table - this is essential, so we can register 

pupils correctly.  

 First event will start after registration.  

Pupils are to come changed and wear PE/Sports Kit. The changing rooms will NOT be open.  

Bring a water bottle, a snack & wear sun screen. 

 DO NOT bring valuables. 

Pupils are split into groups – pupils are to make sure they know which group you are in. 

These groups will be on the noticeboard in the PE department from Monday 10th June and 

pupils can ask their PE teacher also.   

After registration, pupils move into their groups and go to their first event. Pupils stay at each 

event together – move around as a group and stay with their group – when they hear an air 

horn blast, pupils move round to the next event.  

The final event is a relay on the main pitch. If you would like to run and represent your house 

- please come and sign up in the PE department this week.                                                                                                                               

Pupils will be dismissed at 12.50 from Meggetland.    Mr Else 

 

 



S1-6 All Pupils Activity Week:   The film this year at the Dominion on Friday 28th June is “Toy 

Story 4” – we wanted to let you know in case you were planning to go and see it before then! 

We will all register in school (same rooms you have been in all week) and walk up to the 

Dominion together.   All Pupils will be dismissed from the Cinema.                   Ms Presly 

 

S1-6 All Pupils Activity Week:    Please make sure you check the lists in reception for final details 

and make sure you know where to register next week.  If there has been any change to your 

choice or you can no longer take part, you must let Ms Presly or Mrs Burton know.  We have 

now paid for activities and we can no longer swap things around.  The “in School” list and 

timetable will go up on Wednesday.     This is a normal school week and attendance is taken 

every day – if you are not in school your parents will be informed as usual. Ms Presly

  

 

S1-6 Nearly New Uniforms:   As the end of term approaches, I’m sure many of you will be 

considering renewing some items of uniform as you’ve all grown this year! Please bring any 

items of uniform which are in good condition you no longer need to boost the stocks of the 

Nearly New Uniform shelves. A collection box is placed outside of room 3.20 or you can hand 

things into the office.  

If you would like to save some money as well as the planet pop up to see me in room 3.20 

and I may be able to sell you next year’s uniform at a bargain price. £5 for a blazer and £1 for 

all other items.                                                                                                      Mrs Craig 

     

 

S1-6 Lift Fobs:   ALL Lift Fobs should be returned by Thursday 20th June, they all must be 

returned before activity week. Please bring them to me in the medical room.      Ms Dunn 

    

 

S2-6 Volleyball Club:   Volleyball Club is on today from 3.30pm to 4.45pm in the Gym Hall.  All 

players, new and existing, are welcome                      Mr Segall 

 

S2-6 English Department Book Amnesty:   The English Department are missing a number of 

class readers and textbooks from last session. Please have a thorough look in your 

schoolbag, locker and under your bed for any books you have forgotten to return and hand 

them in to any English teacher as soon as possible       Ms Anderson 

 

S2-4 Activity Week-Film Making:   Could Lisa Bourne please see Mr IT Barbour in room G:08 as 

soon as possible to pick up information and permission slips about Film Making.   

Mr I T Barbour 

 

S2-4 Activity Week Digital Media:   Will all pupils who have signed up for the full week Digital 

Media sessions in Activity Week please come and collect a letter from Mrs Dighton in room 

2.08 at break or lunchtime on Wednesday 19th June.                         Ms Dighton 

                                 

S1-4 Dance Club:   Dance Club is will be on today from 3.40pm to 4.40pm in the Dance Studio 

            Mr Segall 

  



S1-3 Tennis Coaching:   There is no tennis coaching on Thursday after school this week or next. 

That is it finished for the summer                                                 Mr Else 

 

S1-3 Hockey:   There will be a training session for S1 players on Saturday morning from 10.15am 

to 11.45am at Meggetland; S2/S3 training sessions have now finished for the year.  Mr Segall 

 

S1-3 Paris Meeting:   Paris trip meeting today first break in the Assembly Hall - must arrive on 

time!                                      Mr Das 

 

S3-6 Meeting Ms Bloomer:   Could the following pupils please see me during registration on 

Tuesday in room 1.13, I have something for them to collect. 

 S3 Mairi Humphreys, Elisa Jourdan, Albie Kirby, Olivia McGeachy 

   S4 Izabella O’Neill, Penny Snell 

 S5 Cameron Dickson, Eleanor Baker, Mathilda Chapman, Daniel Keane, Katie Barker 

 S6 Rachel Simm                                Ms Bloomer 

 

S3-4 London Trip:   The final meeting will take place at lunchtime today in the Drama Studio. It is 

important that all attend. Please see Mr Graham or Mr Thomson if you are unable to make it. 

Also, all Code of Conduct forms must be signed and returned by tomorrow. If you are unsure 

if you have given one in already please check with Mr Graham.           Mr Graham 

 

S2-3 Collection of Art Work from Mr Thomson’s Art Class:  Any S1 or S2 pupil from last year 

who wants to collect clay work, clocks or their S2 folder from Mr Thomson should do so by 

Friday this week. We need to make room for new classes. 

Please note: S1 & S2 paintings on the wall and Clocks in the display cabinet will remain safe 

till after the summer.                       Mr Thomson 

 

 

S2 Berlin Trip 2020:   Thanks to everyone who applied for a place on the Berlin trip 2020.  The 

final list of those who have got a place is posted up outside Miss Mackintosh’s room 2.01. 

This was done by drawing names out of a hat as more than 40 people applied. Those of you 

who did not get a place will go onto the waiting list. Please note a deposit to secure your 

place must be paid by 09.00am 17th June. Failure to do so will mean that your place 

automatically reverts to someone on the waiting list. Please see me immediately if you have 

changed your mind and no longer want to go on the trip. 

If you have been given and accepted a place on the Berlin Trip for 2020 then you must hand 

in a copy of your passport details to Miss Mackintosh by Monday 24th June at the latest.  This 

is so that places on the airline can be reserved.  The details required are: 

Full passport name  

Passport Number and issue date/expiry date 

Date of Birth 



A photocopy of your passport page with this information can be handed in or just the details 

written down.  Please DO NOT bring in your passport. It is vital that this information is 

received by the deadline as we are unable to hold a place for you on the trip if this information 

is not forthcoming.  

           Miss Mackintos 

 

S6 P7 Transition Sports Day:  The lists for helping at the P7 Transition Sports Day and the Big 

Brother/ Big Sister for Wed/Thursday in school are posted up in the Guidance corridor.  

If you did not attend at Meggetland you are not entitled to sign up, and some names 

have been removed because of this. Please check if you think you signed up for these 

events.  

There are still spaces available for the Wed p1&2 school, so if you would like to be added to 

this list, please see Miss Grant ASAP                          

All new S1 class lists are now up, in the Guidance Corridor, beside the lists of volunteers to 

help on Tuesday 18th June all day at Meggetland.  

Please check which class you have been allocated to. As far as possible I have kept 

Houses with Houses, depending on the number of volunteers! 

 

You should report at 8.32 to Meggetland, in Sports/ PE kit, and assist in setting up the 

activities, helping to marshal the P7’s and register them.  

As I said on Induction Day, you should mingle at lunchtime also, so please bring a packed 

lunch as there will not be an opportunity for you to go to the shops to buy lunch. 

Please also help to clear up at the end of the day too.   

Big Brother/ Big Sister Helpers Wed p1&2 19th June. 

Please check the lists posted in the Guidance corridor. You will see which class you have 

been assigned to. As far as possible I have kept Houses with Houses, depending on the 

number of volunteers! 

You should register on Wed and then come immediately to the Assembly Hall to meet 

with Miss Grant/ Ms Presly, who will give you instructions for the day. Please note you 

should be in full Dress Code. Anyone who is not, will be sent back to classes! 

Remember you are our new role models! 

If you no longer want to assist with these events, please let me know immediately. 

           Ms Grant

          

 

   S1 American Football on the MUGA:    American Football for S1 Boys is on at lunchtime today 

on the MUGA.  Please be ready to play by 1.00pm                Mr Segall 


